## Raytheon

September 11, 2003

Re:

528 Boston Post Road Sudbury, Massachusetts 01776-3375 USA 978.440.1000

Raytheon Systems Company

Mr. Brian Monahan Conservation Commission/Wayland Town Hall 41 Cochituate Road Wayland, MA 01778

Environmental Protection Agency Approval for Risk-Based PCB Remediation -Draft

Former Raytheon Facility 430 Boston Post Road Wayland, Massachusetts (the "Site") RTN 3-13302, Permit No. 133939

Dear Mr. Brian Monahan:

Raytheon Company (Raytheon) submitted a Risk Based Disposal Approval Application to the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) on December 23, 2002 seeking approval for the remedial goals, proposed area of excavation and restoration plan for the wetlands portion of the Site. Raytheon proposes to excavate and restore approximately 1.8 acres of impacted wetland at the Site. As part of this process, Raytheon responded to several EPA comments and submitted a Revised Risk Based Disposal Approval Application on July 2003 to the EPA. In accordance with the EPA process, pubic comments on the EPA Draft Approval Letter are due to the EPA by October 1, 2003. Please forward any comments to the following:

Attention: Ms. Kimberly Tisa
TSCA Coordinator
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
EPA Region I
1 Congress Street, Suite 1100
Boston, MA 02114-1527

Copies of the Draft Approval Letter dated September 8, 2003 are available at the Wayland Public Library and the Wayland Board of Health Office. The document is also located on the Site Webpage:

www.ermne.com username: raytheon password: wayland \*case sensitive

Raytheon is committed to improving and protecting the environment and natural resources in your community.

Sincerely,

Edwin P. Madera Raytheon Company

Sr. Environmental Engineer

Edi S. Med

Attachment

cc: Mr. John Drobinski, ERM, Boston, MA

Massachusetts DEP, Northeast Regional Office - Boston, MA

PIP Repositories PIP Participants

## U.S. ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION **AGENCY**, NEW ENGLAND REGION PUBLIC **NOTICE**FORMER RAYTHEON FACILITY, **WAYLAND**, MASSACHUSETTS DRAFT PCB CLEANUP AND **DISPOSAL** APPROVAL

The United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region I (EPA) is hereby providing public notice of EPA's proposed approval of the request by Raytheon Company (Raytheon) to clean up and dispose of polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs) at the former Raytheon facility located at 430 Boston Post Road, Wayland, Massachusetts. The proposed approval would be issued under Section 6(e)(1) of the Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA) and the federal PCB regulations at 40 CFR Part 761. Clean up of non-PCB contaminants at the facility is being addressed under the Massachusetts Contingency Plan 310 CMR 40.0000.

The purpose of this public notice is to solicit written comments concerning the proposed approval. Raytheon's Application for approval (in the form of a risk-based disposal application), Raytheon's supporting documentation for the cleanup, and the proposed approval and are available for public inspection at the following locations during normal business hours:

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency One Congress Street, 11th Floor Boston, MA 02114-2023 (617) 918-1527

and

Wayland Public Library 5 Concord Road Wayland, MA 01778

In addition, EPA may hold a public hearing if such a hearing is requested in writing, and if EPA believes a hearing would serve to clarify issues concerning the proposed approval. Written comments on the draft approval and/or requests for a public hearing must be received by October 1, 2003, directed to:

Kimberly Tisa, PCB Coordinator (CPT)
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
1 Congress Street, Suite 1100
Boston, MA 02114-2023

All written comments submitted to EPA by October 1, 2003 will be considered in EPA's final decision on the proposed approval.